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BY EMAIL 

September 15, 2025 

Valerie Bennett 
Director, Regulatory & Commercial Affairs 
Oshawa PUC Networks Inc. 
100 Simcoe Street South 
Oshawa ON  L1H 7M7 
vbennett@oshawapower.ca 

Dear Valerie Bennett: 

Re: Oshawa PUC Networks Inc. (Oshawa PUC Networks) 
2026 Cost of Service Application 
Ontario Energy Board (OEB) File Number: EB-2025-0014 

On August 25, 2025, Oshawa PUC Networks confirmed that a tentative agreement had 
been reached on some of the issues in the proceeding. 

The OEB is in receipt of Oshawa PUC Networks’ letter to the OEB dated September 12, 
2025, requesting an extension to the date for the filing of a settlement proposal from 
September 12, 2025, to September 19, 2025. Oshawa PUC Networks states that 
additional time is needed to work on the settlement proposal.  

The OEB grants Oshawa PUC Networks’ request for an extension. Oshawa PUC 
Networks shall file with the OEB a settlement proposal by September 19, 2025. The 
OEB also finds it necessary to adjust the deadline date for OEB staff to file any 
submission on the settlement proposal to September 26, 2025. The OEB will make 
provisions on the remaining steps of the proceeding at a later date.  

Yours truly, 

Ritchie Murray 
Acting Registrar 

c: All Parties to EB-2025-0014 
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